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Epilogue, 4/16/20: The following article appeared in the Summer 2002 Friends of 
Merrymeeting Bay newsletter. The entire issue contents and all other newsletters 
can be found on line at www.fomb.org . See following maps. Conservation map-
current: 3/2020. 

 
125 ACRES PROTECTED ALONG THE ABBAGADASSETT 

AND KENNEBEC RIVERS 
 
At the north end of the Pork Point Road in Bowdoinham and including land on both sides of 
Route 24 is a special piece of land that will now be protected in perpetuity thanks to the owners - 
Jake and Paul Bishop, FOMB, and The Nature Conservancy, (TNC). We began a dialog with the 
Bishops last summer that culminated in the sale of the property this June. FOMB was again 
fortunate to work closely with the Maine Chapter of TNC, which purchased the property and will 
own it until it is transferred to the Maine Department of Inland Fisheries and Wildlife. As a 
target parcel within the recent Land for Maine’s Future grant received for this area, the Maine 
Wetlands Protection Coalition also supported the purchase. 
 
This parcel contains an 18 acre field with a view along the Kennebec, then stretches back about 
100 acres across Rt. 24 through old field partially replanted in white pine, and across the railroad 
tracks into older forest going down to the wetlands of the Abbagadassett. The Maxwell Cemetery 
sits just north along Rt. 24. The former Bishop Farm is contiguous to 340 protected acres to the 
south of Rt. 24 and about 25 acres to the north, making a total of 490 acres protected, a very 
significant piece of habitat. 
 
Jake and Paul’s father, Neil Bishop, bought the farm in 1932. The Bishops had dairy cows, 
vegetables, and hay, and their farm products were sold throughout the area. Wardens from Swan 
Island used to paddle over weekly for fresh milk. A moose nicknamed Jerry used to swim over 
from the island to feed in the riverside field until one day he was captured and sent off to New 
York’s Bronx Zoo. That lower field was blackened with geese in the spring and fall and once a 
game warden estimated their number at 10,000. 
 
In 1947 a chimney fire violently sent the farm into flames that could not be extinguished. 
Following the fire and the loss of their Bowdoinham farm, the family moved briefly to Casco 
and then resettled in Stockton. 
 
Neil, a man ahead of his time, was a 4-term state senator (1940-1948). He also ran for Governor 
twice, Congress twice and U.S. Senate once. He was quick to point out that the then filthy 
Kennebec was, “too thin to walk on, to thick to drink”. He also predicted many years ago that 
wars would be fought over water long before they were fought over oil. Well, he may have got 
the order of the problems reversed but he was certainly aware of and verbalized the very real 
water problem when few others probably did. 

Ed Friedman.  
 

Note: Bishop historical information from: THE HARD WAY by Jake Emery Bishop, 1998 

http://www.fomb.org/
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